
 

 

 

 

Principals Newsletter 

 

Friday 10th May 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

With the shorter week due to the bank holiday, exam season is finally upon us! This is a crucial time in 

any student’s life, as the grades they achieve paths the way for their future. 

Year 11  

Well done to Year 11 students for beginning your written examinations this week. You have shown 

maturity and commitment to ensuring every success in your GCSE’s.  You have the skills and knowledge 
to do your best so this is your time to shine! Please can all Year 11 students ensure that they bring a clear 

bottle of water to their exams, especially in the warmer weather. This week Year 11 students received the 
revision schedule to support them through their examination journey. Should you require support for 
exam stress and anxiety, the NHS website is a useful source for tips and advice Tips on preparing for 

exams - NHS (www.nhs.uk) Please ensure that full uniform is worn during these public examinations. 
Should you require an item of uniform, you will be able to borrow this from Reflections.  

 

Jack Petchey   

Congratulations to all of our students who attended the Jack Petchey Annual awards presentation 
evening at Queens Theatre last night. All students were recognised for their individual success and got to 

celebrate their fantastic achievements. Congratulations also to Mrs Anderson for receiving her 
Outstanding Leader award for all her work for Erasmus.  I am immensely proud of our students and staff 

involved. My thanks to Mrs Mann for coordinating this amazing event.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/help-for-teenagers-young-adults-and-students/tips-on-preparing-for-exams/
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/help-for-teenagers-young-adults-and-students/tips-on-preparing-for-exams/


 

 

Year 10 Progress evening  

On Wednesday 15th May, we look forward to meeting Parents/ Carers for the Year 10 Progress evening. 

This will be a great opportunity to discuss your child progress and gain an insight to their Mock exam 
grades. Appointments are still available to book, if you haven’t managed to do so already.  

 

Medical and Mobile phones   

From Monday, students who require medical attention will be required to hand over their phone to the 
Office Team whilst in the Medical room. This is due to an increase in the use of mobile phones. Failure to 

hand over their phone upon entry, may result in the Office Team refusing medical attention and sending 
students back to lessons.  

 

St James Coffee Morning   

On Thursday 16th May at 9:15am, there will be a Coffee morning at St James Church, Chase Cross, RM5 
3YR, for Parents/ Carers to attend with Myself, Mr Morris, Ms Scott and Ms Varyah. At the meeting you will 

have the opportunity to raise any questions, suggest ideas and learn more as to how the Academy might 
support your family.   

As a Trust we have access to a range of support services including parenting advice, foodbank and a 

range of counselling services for parents and children and we are keen to offer such services to our 
families as required.  We hope that these meetings will become regular and we look forward to meeting 

you then.  

 

Mental Health Awareness Week 

Next week, Mental Health Awareness week will take place from 13th to 19th May. To support students, we 
will be running a stall on Thursday lunchtime with information on how they can improve their mental 
health, reduce stress and boost self-esteem.  If you would like more information, the Mental Health 

Foundation website is a useful source- A-Z Topics | Mental Health Foundation 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

     
Mr E Aylett 
Principal 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics






GIRLS ONLY SPACEGIRLS ONLY SPACE

WHERE? WHERE? 

WHEN? 
WHEN? 

TIME? TIME? 

INTERESTED? 
INTERESTED? 

01708 434709 



SafetySafety
Child Child 

WeekWeek

3rd to 7th 
June 2024

What Havering Safeguarding Partnership offer:

LADO Awareness
- In person

MONDAY 3 JUNE 2024 (10:00 - 15:00)

Basic Safer Sleep - Virtual 
Tuesday 4 June 2024 (11:00 - 13:30)

SUDI and Safer Sleep for Babies- Virtual 
Tuesday 4 June 2024 (14:00 - 16:30)

Drug and Substance Misuse Awareness
- Virtual 

WEDNESDAY 5 JUNE 2024 (10:00 - 11:30)

Perinatal Mental Health Workshop 
- In person

THURSDAY 6 JUNE 2024 (13:30 - 16:30) 

Head over to https://training.safeguardinghavering.org.uk/ 
to join the above training courses. 

 CHILD ACCIDENT PREVENTION TRUST :
 Families should feel confident that, with one small change, they

can stop a serious accident. And be clear what they need to do to
keep their children safe.

That’s why, for Child Safety Week 2024, our theme is Safety.
Sorted!

our free handouts highlight small, easy-to-make changes in family
life.

And we’ve pulled all our free resources together in one place, so
that you can get Safety. Sorted! 

PAN-LONDON TALK PANTS PROFESSIONAL
LAUNCH

  • NSPCC WILL BE HOSTING A PROFESSIONAL
ROLL OUT EVENT ON WED 5TH JUNE 2024 

• THEY WILL BE RUNNING INFORMATION
SESSIONS ON THE TALK PANTS PROFESSIONAL
RESOURCES.

• THESE INFORMATION SESSIONS WILL
PREPARE PROFESSIONALS FOR OUR
UPCOMING PAN LONDON TALK PANTS WEEK
FOR SCHOOLS IN OCTOBER.

CLICK HERE TO FIND OUT MORE. 

https://training.safeguardinghavering.org.uk/
https://training.safeguardinghavering.org.uk/
https://capt.org.uk/resource-centre/
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/ee0d6440-1d30-49a0-bc29-ab84d03dd51f@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-8372-faf47ca8473f
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